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CENTERVILLE -- It is possible to believe in the God of the Bible and evolution at the same time.

That is the message members at the Episcopal Church of the Resurrection would like to share with the public Sunday. The church is at 1131 S. Main St., in Centerville, just south of Pages Lane.

Marking the 200th anniversary of the birth of noted evolutionist Charles Darwin, the Rev. Ruth E. Eller, the church's interim pastor, will participate in a nationwide Evolution Sunday by offering a sermon outlining how Christians and other believers can justify together their faith and scientific evidence.

"I think the conversation between religion and science is an important one for our country and for individuals as well," Eller said.

It is important for the country because the study of evolution is being taken out of schools, she said.

"The challenge to our country is if we don't do real science with our students, we are going to fall behind," she said.

Evolution Sunday is just one aspect of a four-year effort, called The Clergy Letter Project, enabling religious leaders to sign a document stating that they accept evolution as a foundational scientific truth.

More information about the project is available online at http://www.butler.edu/clergyproject.

So far, about 11,000 religious leaders have signed the document.

"Can you believe in God and science too?" is the title of Eller's sermon Sunday.

The Episcopal Church of the Resurrection is the only church in the Standard-Examiner's circulation area listed on a national Evolution Sunday Web site as participants in this year's event.

However, there are three Salt Lake City churches also planning to participate.

They are All Saints Episcopal Church, Christ United Methodist Church and Holladay United Church of Christ.

Also participating is Utah Valley Unitarian Universalist Fellowship in Springville.

Eller said she disagrees with those who say the scientific evidence of evolution disproves the existence of God.

As a post-graduate seminary student, Eller said, she realized that an understanding of science could only deepen her understanding and wonder of creation.

"It may challenge us, but we can only come to a deeper understanding of the relevance of God," she said, explaining that pairing the two beliefs creates a vision of God being even greater than He is explained in the Bible.

"It would be a denial of my human reasoning not to accept (evolution)," she said. "The nature of God is beyond our understanding in so many facets. We don't want to limit God."

Eller said she puts the two beliefs together by not expecting the Bible to be historically accurate.

"We can read the Bible for its truth, but the historical facts may actually differ," she said.

"We are cheating ourselves out of the fabulous variety of creation if we limit ourselves as to scientific understanding."

Sunday's observance will begin at 10 a.m. with Eller's sermon, as well as hymns about God's vast possibilities.

"We limit not the truth of God to our poor reach of mind," is the first line of one such hymn.

Following the service will be an opportunity for participants to take part in an open discussion and to view displays of scientific evidence supporting evolution.

